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Background
At its meeting 31 October 2007, a request was made by a member of the HS and E committee to clarify the current status of first aid honoraria payment with HRWG. 
Current status of the honoraria payment
HRWG discussed this at its meeting 21 Nov 2007 - see comment below
07.73
 First Aid (HRWG07-P48)

It was agreed that the Health and Safety Manager would decide how many First Aiders are needed and it would then be up to the University to determine who should be retained and who should lose this additional responsibility.  Once a list has been drawn up, it will need Health and Safety Committee approval.

Review findings
The Health and Safety Manager has reviewed first aid provision. Please note the following points:

1. The First Aid at Work Regulations only require that the University provides sufficient numbers of people who are trained to provide first aid treatment to its own employees. 
2. The ratio of first aid trained personnel to other staff  is 1:50 for low risk environments. A higher ratio will be necessary in higher risk environments e.g. laboratories and workshops  
3. Additional provision may be deemed necessary to treat injured students.
4. The locations of buildings where first aid trained staff are situated should be determined to ensure that staff in all parts of the campus have access to trained staff.

5. Although staff do not perform this service for monetary reasons, withdrawing the honorarium will cause some difficulty in retaining staff as first aiders. This situation is likely to continue until staff turnover creates the opportunity to train staff who are required to have this qualification as part of their role. 

6. The required levels of provision by building location rather than by department have been established- see table below. 

FIRST AID PROVISION 

	AREA
	BUILDINGS WITHIN 100m
	RISK
	EXISTING PAID PROVISION
	Name
	ADDITIONAL NEED
	COMMENTS

	1
	Admin 1

Admin2
	Low - offices
	1

2
	Hiten Patel

Elaine Beakin

Tim Walton
	0
	Staff in Admin 1 and 2 can cover both buildings for purposes of annual leave etc

	2
	Herbert Manzoni


	Medium – print room
	1


	A. Budge
	1
	One more person is needed in Professional Development 

	3
	Estates Maintenance 
	High – workshops etc
	6
	Darren Bradburn

Joan Davenport

Peter Miller

Robert Newton

Sharon Pitchford

Roy South
	0
	An additional 10 members of Estates are paid by Estates as first aiders

	4
	Holywell Drive  houses
	Low
	1
	Carol Newbold
	0
	Additional cover can be given by Estates Maintenance or Security

	5
	Schofield

Brockington

Brockington Extension

Wavy Top
	High – various labs
	8
	Helen Relf

Claire Sanderson

Karen Bedwell

Jaishree Savania

Pauline Dainty

Kerry Somerset

Abigail Davis

Peter Riley Jordan


	2 – at least one of these to be based in Wavy Top
	

	6
	Innovation Centre

Stuart Mason

James France
	Low
	1
	Annie Shearman
	0

1

1
	These buildings could provide mutual cover

	7
	Haslegrave
	Low
	3


	Nicola Doyle

Bertil Schou

Jo McOuat
	0
	

	8
	Chemistry

Graham Oldham
	High
	2
	David Wilson

Andy Kowalski
	4 – of which 2 should be based in Graham Oldham
	

	9
	Business School Building
	Low
	1
	Sandy Edwards
	1
	

	10
	Rutland and Hazlerigg
	Low
	2
	Bhavna Patel

Helen McCullam
	0
	Changes in the use of these building use may result in a need for one more person to be trained


	AREA
	BUILDINGS WITHIN 100m
	RISK
	EXISTING PAID PROVISION
	NAME
	ADDITIONAL NEED
	COMMENTS

	11
	Bridgeman

Media Services
	High
	7
	Craig Brown

Marzin Farjo

Rod Page

Iain Pennykd

R Power

Esther Bexon

Anna Satterley
	0
	This core of people could provide cover to John Clements

Music school

Dance studio



	12
	Towers Bungalows

Matthew Arnold

Ann Packer
	Low
	1
	R.Gunn
	0
	Back up available from  area 11 and security

	13
	Martin Hall

Sir Robert Martin Theatre

John Hardie
	Low
	6
	Deborah Clarke

Mark Simpson

Rachel Breen

Barry Kenny

Paul Wood

Ramesh Mistry
	0
	

	14
	LUSAD main building
	High
	3
	Sandra Leeland

Janet Lee

Yanina Temple
	0
	

	15
	LUSAD Fine Art
	Low
	1
	Peter Beacham
	
	

	16
	LUSAD 3D design
	Medium
	1
	Ben Brierley
	
	

	17
	LUSAD Frederick St
	Medium
	0
	
	2
	Isolated site

	18
	LUSAD Fairburn building
	Low
	0
	
	2
	Isolated site

	19
	Pilkington Library
	Low
	2
	Karen McCormick

Linda Thornber
	0
	

	20
	Wolfson and 

Wolfson annex
	High
	5
	Paul King

Michael Porter

Kevin Smith

Alan Wilkinson

Peter Wileman


	2
	Staff have moved to Holywell


	AREA
	BUILDINGS WITHIN 100m
	RISK
	EXISTING PAID PROVISION
	NAME
	ADDITIONAL NEED
	COMMENTS

	21
	Sir Frank Gibb

Sir Frank Gibb Labs

Sir John Pickford
	High
	7 (one of which has recently expired)
	Barry Carnall

Asref El Hamalawi

Alexander Harrison

Robert Reed

June Robson

Roderick Shaw

Rabab Zidan


	0
	At least 2 people to be based in each building

	22
	Stuart Miller
	High
	6
	Charles Blossom

Robert Hunter

Harshad Purohit

William Rasussen

Graham Smith

Geoff Tearle


	0
	

	23
	S Building
	High
	4
	David Insley

Tony Eyre

Graham Moody

Yasim Kosar


	1
	Addition person to be based in IPTME

	24
	W building
	High
	4 
	Ramesh Pancholi 

Mahendri Pancholi

Gary Wagg

Brian Dennis
	0
	Areas 22, 23, 24 could provide back up cover for each other 

	25
	Loughborough Park – CASCAID

Wolfson staff
	Medium
	1


	Andrew Hallam
	2 


	Additional staff to be based in CASCAID

	26
	Holywell Park – Garendon

ESRI
	High
	2
	Sharon Fletcher

Martyn Chambers-Smith
	2
	Additional staff to be based in CREST 



	27
	Holywell Park – The new Chem Tech building
	Medium
	2
	Les Monk + 1 other from Stuart Miller
	0
	These staff are being transferred from AAE 

	28
	PEC
	Low
	1
	Lesley Griffin
	?
	


	AREA
	BUILDINGS WITHIN 100m
	RISK
	EXISTING PAID PROVISION
	NAME
	ADDITIONAL NEED
	COMMENTS

	29
	IMAGO Staff -  EHB, food outlets and various kitchens etc
	Low - high

	3 paid by HSE annually

9 paid weekly by HSE


	Ellie Casey

Fiona Cooper

Jean Wood

Craig Colledge

Darren Short

Linda Smith

Sue Stevenson

Mary Keating

Margaret Ryder

Karen Watson

Lorraine Lovett

Rosetta Bruce


	
	

	30
	Peripatetic -- Security

 

	High


	23


	tbc
	5 members of security have been first aid trained but do not receive payment 
	First aid training has been made an essential part of the job description for patrol officers and supervisors.

The original proposals regarding first aid honorarium payment sought to enhance the rate paid to Security staff on the basis that they operate a 24 hour service to the entire campus and not to withdraw it 


	31
	SDC – various locations
	High
	-
	-
	N/A
	Not paid an honorarium as first aid 
training is seen as an essential criteria for the post 



	32
	Wardens/sub-wardens
	High
	-
	-
	N/A
	Not paid an honorarium as first aid training is seen as an essential criteria for the post



   


Totals
      117
      



  26
Recommendations
1. Do not withdraw the honorarium payment from staff 

2. Cap the payment at current levels i.e. do not increase the payment in line with inflation.
3. Cap the number of people receiving the honorarium at 117 +26 = 143. 

4. Pay all Security staff the honorarium at the enhanced rate of £130 

5. Additional staff  shall be first aid trained whenever requests are made by departments in order to meet their operational needs e.g. for sporting injuries or to provide cover for field trips. However, charges will be made back to departments to cover the training costs and no honorarium will be paid. The need for this training should be included on job descriptions and be specified as a control measure on any associated risk assessments.
6. Geographical location on campus rather than department should be used to determine the numbers of first aiders needed. Staff could be called to treat someone in a building up to 100m from their base.
Costs
The cost of meeting existing honoraria payments is £12,550

The additional honoraria costs identified in this review is (5 x £130) + (21 x £100) = £2750
Total cost is of honorarium payment if the provision is approved will be £15,300 per annum.
Action

· The Health, Safety and Environment Committee is asked to agree that  the suggested numbers of first aiders and their locations about campus are appropriate.

· The Health Safety and Environment Committee is asked to reconsider the merit of withdrawing honoraria payments to first aid providers.

· The Health, Safety and Environment Committee is asked to agree that the rate of pay should be capped at current levels.

· The Health and Safety Committee is asked to agree that all staff in Security should receive the honorarium at the rate of £130.
· HRWG should be informed of the outcome of this item.

· Staff who receive the honorarium should be informed of the outcome of this item.
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